
Project Notification  December 2019 Road 

 

 

Payneham Road and O.G. Road 

Junction Upgrade

Dear Resident / Business Owner 

The Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure (DPTI) is upgrading the Payneham Road 

junction with O.G. Road, Felixstow. This State Government funded project will improve road safety, 

traffic efficiency and access for cyclists at this location.  

We are writing to provide a project update and to advise of changes to traffic conditions, during the Christmas 

period. To date, around half the project is complete, with works continuing during the first quarter of 2020. 

Works will not be occurring on the project from 21 December, 2019, to 5 January, 2020. During this time 

speed restrictions will be lifted. The dedicated left turn lane on Payneham Road will be closed to traffic. 

Instead, the two existing through lanes in front of the church will be configured as follows: 

 The right lane will remain as a dedicated through lane for east-bound traffic. 

 The left lane will be a shared lane from which motorists will be able to either turn left onto O.G. 
Road or travel straight through the junction. 

 
While the signalised pedestrian crossing on the northern side of this junction remains inactive, the 
alternative unsignalised crossing located on O.G. Road, 50 metres north of this junction, will remain in place.  

DPTI appreciates your patience and cooperation whilst these important works are undertaken.  

If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project team, please call  

1300 794 880 or visit www.dpti.sa.gov.au/payneham_OG or email dpti.communityrelations@sa.gov.au 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Community and Stakeholder Engagement Team 

Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure 

20 December 2019 
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